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NEWSLETTER 
26/06/20 

 

WELCOME BACK LEARNERS OF THE WEEK! 
 

Home Learners 

Class 1 Amelie Fairclough 

Class 2 Percy Langman Connie Lawrence 

Class 3 Jack Edmondson Thomas Darwell 

Class 4 Steven Rawcliffe Josie Hodkin 

School Learners 

Bubble 1 Cameron Slaughter Isaac Holmes 

Bubble 2 Evie Bellinger Georgia Holmes 

Bubble 3 Finley Draj Lola McVety 
 

 

 

 

This week’s update 

In school, both children coming back to school for the first time as well as those 

who are already here, have settled in well to our three Bubbles. Check out the 

latest blog with both the ABH podcast no. 2 and photos of life in bubbles this week. 

Meanwhile at home, Mrs. Barclay and Mrs. Gavriluk have started running zoom 

chats with children. The children have been organised in to small groups of 

between 7 and 11 with children from their own class. Mrs. Barclay and               

Mrs. Gavriluk's role is to facilitate chats between children as we understand that 

connecting with their peers is important. If your child wants to take part in zoom 

chats for the first time next week please check the information on page 2. 

In the House of Commons on Tuesday, the Prime Minister made it clear that 

‘primary and secondary education will recommence in September with full 

attendance.’ Headteachers and governing bodies are now waiting for the 

government to provide updated guidance about how they intend for this return for 

all pupils to happen. Plans for September cannot be finalised until government 

guidance is available. As soon as we have further information we will share this 

with parents.  



2 

 

 

 

Listen to this….  

the ABH PODCAST no. 2  

Following the success of last week’s 

first ever school podcast, the second 

podcast will shortly be available on a 

blog. Enjoy listening and let us know 

what you think of it!  
 

Zoom Chats 

Parents can find the Zoom Chat information on a new page called ‘Home School 

Zoom Chats’ in class pages on the school website. Next week’s Zoom Chat 

timetable is now available. 

It is essential that parents give their consent for children to take part in these 

zoom chats and that they supervise their child by staying in the same room during 

the zoom chats. A copy of the consent letter is available on the Home School 

Zoom Chats page. If you have not done so already please email your consent to 

bursar@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk  

These zoom chats are very much focused on children. When parents want to 

contact the teacher they should do so by emailing them.  

The teachers' email addresses are:  

mrsbarclay@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk 

mrmcgurk@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk                                 

mrsgavriluk@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk                               

mrpugh@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk 

We hope that your child will enjoy and benefit from their participation with the 

zoom chats. 

 

 

Keeping in touch 

 

Keeping in touch throughout the next few weeks is 

going to be more important than ever.  

 All contact is now via email and alerts on the 

School Spider app. 

The weekly newsletter is published on Fridays. 

Regular blogs provide additional information and 

updates when necessary. You will receive alerts 

when these are available. 

Emails will be checked daily during the week.  

Next week the school office will be manned on 

Tuesday and Thursday. 

 

mailto:bursar@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:mrsbarclay@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:mrmcgurk@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:mrsgavriluk@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:mrpugh@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk
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Hello people of Year Six! 

How are you all? Long time – no see! 

The time has come to say goodbye…………. 

I think it goes without saying that the pesky Covid-19 situation has taken the 

shine off the last few months of our time together. It was never our intention for 

Year Six to just grind to a halt or even fade away.  We had plans for pre SATs 

challenges, post SATs performances, school trips, leavers’ assemblies and a 

goodbye party.  Unfortunately, almost all of that has been taken away from us - 

but we would love for everyone to meet up one more time, so we can say 

goodbye and have some fun.  

That’s why on Wednesday 15th of July we are inviting you to school for an 

afternoon get together. We will have lunch and a catch up on all of our lockdown 

news.  After lunch, we can give out year books, take some classic leavers’ 

photos and get your shirts signed. It will also be a chance for you to say 

goodbye to the staff who are around that day and for us to record a special 

leavers’ episode of our new podcast.   

If it is dry, we will socially distance in the story circle area of the field.  If wet, we 

will use the hall – keeping a safe distance apart.  

We’d really love you to be there so we can spend a special final afternoon 

together before you all disappear off into the sunset (well, High School anyway!). 

If you can make it, let Mr Pugh know at  - 

mr.pugh@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk  

We will then get back to you to confirm times and food arrangements.   

We hope to see you then! 

Miss Watson and Mr Pugh 

 
 

 

The George Washington pub 

car park  

will be unavailable  

from Thu 25th June until 

further notice.  

The car park is being 

transformed in to a beer 

garden. 
 

 

mailto:mr.pugh@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk
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UNIFORM REMINDER FOR SEPTEMBER 

 

From September 2020, school uniform will only include sweatshirts and P.E. tops 

with the tree logo. 

These can be bought directly or online from The Uniform & Leisurewear 

Company along with book bags and P.E. bags. 

Uniform can be purchased at The Uniform & Leisurewear Company shops in 

Lancaster or Morecambe – these are now open - and online. Orders placed online 

can be delivered to school free of charge for you to collect. 

Here is the website link:- 

http://www.ualonline.com/product-category/schoolwear/lancaster/archbishop-

huttons-primary-school/ 

The Uniform & Leisurewear 

Company 

shop in Lancaster 

The Uniform & Leisurewear 

Company 

shop in Morecambe 

15 Common Garden Street 

Lancaster 

LA1 1XD 

Open Monday to Saturday 

From 9.30a.m. to 5p.m. 

Closed Sunday and Bank Holidays 

60 Euston Road 

Morecambe 

LA4 5DG 

Open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 

Friday & Saturday 

From 9.30a.m. to 4.30p.m. 

Closed Wednesday, Sunday and Bank 

Holidays 

Both shops can be contacted on 01524 388355 

Find out more on www.ualonline.com 
 

 

Preloved Uniform 

Do you have uniform your children either  

will not need or have grown out of?  

The P.T.A. would love to sell at our preloved sale.  

Please keep hold of any uniform for the time being  

until it can be safely collected. 

Many thanks! 
 

http://www.ualonline.com/product-category/schoolwear/lancaster/archbishop-huttons-primary-school/
http://www.ualonline.com/product-category/schoolwear/lancaster/archbishop-huttons-primary-school/
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Applying for free school meals 

 

Have you recently become eligible for universal credit  

due to changing employment circumstances?  

This may mean that your child/children are also eligible for free school meals. 

When you apply for universal credit at www.gov.uk/universal-credit remember to 

check whether this includes eligibility for free school meals. 

 If your children are entitled to free school meals, let us know by email or phone. 

The government have just introduced a system of free school meal vouchers for 

parents to spend in supermarkets while schools are closed.   

As soon as we know your children are eligible, we can organise these vouchers. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.gov.uk/universal-credit

